
 

Summer Outdoor Worship  
St. Timothy’s outdoor 

Worship service continues 

every Sunday at 9:45 am in 

the back parking lot (weather 

permitting). Please join us, and bring your 

own lawn chair, if you choose. Folding 

chairs will be set up for the service.  

Worship service at 8:00 am will be held in 

the sanctuary.  
 

Pray & Play 
Pray & Play is back during 

the 9:45 am outdoor 

worship service! During 

the sermon, children (ages 

K-4th grade) can come to 

the back picnic tables to 

participate in a Gospel 

activity and have fun with friends on the 

playground! We are still looking for 

volunteers to supervise so please email 

abechard@sttim.com if you're interested. 
 

Vacation Bible School 2024 

June 9th - June 13th 
6:00-8:30 pm 

Hometown Nazareth 

where Jesus was a Kid. At 

Hometown Nazareth, 

children don’t just hear about God’s love; 

they see it, touch it, sing it, taste it, and put  

 

it into action.  As they explore our Bible-

times setting, Tribes go deeper into their 

faith. Most importantly, children learn that 

because Jesus loves us, he came to provide 

a way for us to live with God forever.  

Mark your calendars for this exciting event 

If you are willing to help, please contact 

Deb Stein at 717 571-9313 or email at 

djstein50@comcast.net.  Register online at 

www.sttim.com or 

vbspro.events/p/events/008299.  A list of 

items needed for this year's VBS can be 

found on the table in the vestibule. We also 

need to borrow two 10x10 ez up canopies.  

If you have one, we could use please 

contact Deb Stein. 

 This year's VBS Outreach 

project is called Operation Kid-

To-Kid. It is an international 

outreach program that allows 

children in North America to serve other 

children around the world in tangible, 

practical ways.  Group Publishing is 

partnering with World Vision to share the 

life -giving gift of clean water to children in 

rural areas of Honduras.  We are asking the 

children to collect spare change each day of 

VBS and put into their unique banks which 

they will have their first night of VBS.  The 

congregation will also participate during the 

month of June. Look for the unique bank on 

the table in the Narthex. 
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From the Pastor’s Desk… 
Dear Friends of St. Timothy, 

During the Great Thanksgiving part of Holy Communion service the ordained 

minister says, “It is indeed our duty and our joy to offer thanks and praise to 

you, O Lord, holy Father, almighty and ever living God.”   

Seph Schlueter, contemporary Christian vocalist sings, “Father on this side of heaven I know 

that I’ll run out of time But I will keep counting my blessings knowing I can’t count that high.” 
 

At the semi-annual meeting I got to thinking about all that God is doing around us through the 

ministry and I can’t help but count our blessings…..but, the truth is: I can’t count that high!  

Infinity! Eternal!   

Yet, there is joy in beginning to count. I invite you to count three people at St. Tim among our 

greatest blessing as we look back mid-way into our St. Tim ministry year. Each of them so 

generously poured out themselves for God’s work through the congregation.  
 

First, Al Kerchner-who tirelessly counts St. Timothy’s blessings penny, by penny.  He knows 

almost everything at St. Tim., is nearly always around (40+ years) and nearly always faithful to 

get the job done. As an expression of our joy and blessing for Al, I presented him with a t-shirt 

that is labeled, “I am second.” So, we all remember what he already knows and believes and 

bears witness in his work as treasurer, property and giver of a helping hand, that there’s a higher 

power than Al Kerchner who is first! May this shirt open the door for Al to continue to witness 

to the truth, we are all second to the Lord.  
 

Second, Will Harmon-generously gives his critical thinking skills, penchant for research and 

truth seeking to the body of Christ. He has given a careful eye and brainpower to our IT issues, 

the revision of the constitution, and the transition to a new database for keeping membership 

records in good order. The Lord has him right where he is greatly needed, challenged, and 

blessed by a deepening faith and fellowship with the Lord and the Lord’s people.  I have a 

special pair of socks for Will to remind him how precious he is to God’s Mission that together 

we seek and practice doing. “Blessed are the feet of those who bring good news!” 
 

Third, Chuck Irvin-approaches any problem, obstacle, issue as another engineering endeavor! 

With God’s help, there’s always a solution to engineer, and he shows the godly humility to 

know that after every engineering project there may be a re-engineering.  Chuck is EPIC and I 

have a pair of socks to give him that tells him so….from the sign of the cross on his head to his 

feet—“Blessed are the feet of those who bring good news.”  Chuck is a blessing! And some of 

the best news is how Chuck has saved St. Tim much money with DIY remodeling, coordinating 

the gifts of men and women on property, and having overseen the installation of a money 

saving efficient HVAC system.  
 

All three are only the beginning of soooooo many others to count among our blessings, even 

many who have entered their eternal rest.  Hurry, don’t waste time to get started counting your 

blessings, it brings joy! 
 

When your faith is in God, a lifetime is not long enough to count them all!  Blessed be our Lord 

Jesus Christ who is the source of every gift and blessing!   Amen, PK  
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St. Timothy Prayer Care & Concerns 
 

Prayer Requests to the Congregation 
Please join in prayer for the following members and friends who are in need. 

Many suffer long-term illness and injury. Others have urgent requests. But all 

are seeking the Lord for healing, restoration, strength, and stamina. Thank you 

for seeking the Lord on their behalf. Your requests for prayer may be 

submitted to the church office, Pai Swanger: 717-982-0882 for texts or 

pswanger56@gmail.com. Urgent prayer requests, contact Amy Ewbank.  

 

Celebrations & Thanksgiving 
 

• Congratulations to all the Graduates of 2024! 

• Congratulations to our Confirmands: Riley Brill, Ella Bechard, Gabriella Kerchner, & 

Lilith Murdock! 
 

 

NALC Atlantic Mission Region Congregations of the Month 
 

Altalaha Lutheran Church, Rehrersburg, PA Christ Lutheran Church, Scituate, MA 

Annapolis Evangelicaal LC, Edgewater, MD Christ Lutheran Church, Womelsdorf, PA 

Bethany Lutheran Church, Montoursville, PA Emanuel Lutheran Church, Elmer, NJ 

Bethel Ethiopian Fellowship, Washington, DC Emmanuel Lutheran Church, State College, PA 

Canby Lutheran Church, Bloomsburg, PA  
 

 

Homebound 
 

Ed Alexander* Ruth Hummel* Richard Papiernik 

George & Shirley Brown* Phyllis Levengood* Greg Slaybaugh 

Audrey Hettrick* Margaret Mans* Tom Trayer* 

Joyce Horn* Bernice Markle*  
 

Military/1st Responders 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Grieving 
 

The family & friends of Roxy Phelps The family & friends of Karen G. 

The family & friends of Kay Kleindienst  

 

 

LC Preston Casper SPC Aubron Swartley 1st Responders 

SFC Jonathan D. Pusztai Cpt. John Tartline Fire & Police Departments 

  Ambulance Crews 
 

Seals, Delta Force, and all the service men & women especially those heading to Israel. 

mailto:pswanger56@gmail.com
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Care & Concern 
 

Myretta Anderson* Judy K 

Larry Arnold Guy Knorr* 

Gene Baldwin* Brenda Lamberti 

Harriet Baltimore (pediatric cancer) Jasmine Lopez 

Desean Baltimore (pediatric cancer) Baby Wyatt Lowe 

Ell & Wendy Beckmann Kathleen Lutz 

Bob Carol Mathy 

Richard Boulanger Kathy McGettigan 

Eric Brown* Marcus McKnight 

Roy Brown Lynne Neibert 

Ed Charles John Pusztai 

Christina Conrad Baby RJ 

Chip Custer* Rox 

Don Engold Richard Schmidt 

Harry & Karen Fox Sharon Schwalm* 

Dot & Ernie Helmick Mel Strait* 

Audrey Hetrick (Hospice) Pastor Mike Tavella 

Pastor Sue Irons Frank Titus* 

Jim Jenesko Don Wohler* 

Jenn Mary Wohler* (Lonerhans Cell Histocytosis) 

Cricket Jones Payton Zeiders 

Julie Robin Zimmerman 
 

*Denotes St. Timothy member/friend 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 3   Dale Bair June 17  Isabella Shaner-Elliott June 24  Ross Flint    

              Madelyn Goble                Lola Gehman                Barbara Otto 

              Daniel Stein June 19  Gabriella Kerchner June 25  Philip Kerchner 

June 8   Dylan McClellan                Donald Wohler                Eric Harris 

June 12  Margaret Mans June 20  Jessica Metz June 28  Charles Boyle 

                  Tim Vogel June 22  Linda Townsend June 29  William Wagoner 

June 16  Matthew Larson June 23  Kaitlyn Keller June 30  Jane Finkelstein 

                  Samantha Mummert 
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 Save the date, Family Friday  
June 28th  

6:00 – 8:00 pm! 

Please join us for new and fun 

opportunities for families to 

have fellowship together! Please watch the 

Announcements and Eblasts during June for 

more details - hosted by the Family 

Discipleship Ministry. 

 

Lectionary Class 

Join this class, led by Jason 

Swartley, as they delve 

deeper into the Old 

Testament, Psalm, New 

Testament, and Gospel readings appointed 

for each Sunday. 

 

THE PRODIGAL SON 

The Thursday Night Bible Study 

will begin reading about the 

parable(s) of The Lost Sheep and 

The Lost Son. Pastor Timothy 

Keller (no known relation to our 

own beloved Pastor!) has written the book 

“THE PRODIGAL GOD”. The Biblical 

source is from the Book of Luke (Luke 15: 

1-3 and 11-32) he names the book 

Recovering the Heart of the Christian 

Faith. We invite you to join us on Thursday 

(s) at 6:15 in the Youth Room.   

 

St. Timothy in Carlisle Bible Study  
The Carlisle Bible 

study group is 

winding up its study 

of the Book of 

Hebrews.  We will 

then be turning to St. Paul's letter to the 

Colossians.  The group meets on the 2nd and 

4th Mondays of each month.  For more 

information, call Karen or Mike Tamorria at 

717-706-3818. 

 

  Monthly Food Pantry Collection 
June 2024 New Hope Ministries. 

 

 

 

 

 

Canned Juices, Puddings, Crackers- 

Saltines, Graham, & Snack 

Please place items in box in vestibule. 

 

Sunday Morning Brunch 
Everyone is invited to join 

us for food, fun, and 

fellowship at the Wertzville 

Family Restaurant at 743 

Wertzville Rd, Enola, on 

Sundays after the 9:45 am service. Anyone 

interested in joining us should meet at the 

restaurant following the service. 

 

Men’s Breakfast 
Men’s Breakfast will be 

held on the first Saturday 

of the month at 8:30 am at 

the Peppermill Diner.  

Next breakfast is June 1st. 

**1st timers eat FREE** 

 

Sunday Mornings  
Join us between services in 

the narthex for coffee, 

snacks, and fellowship. 

 

Bulletin Sponsors 

A special thank you to Gary and 

Bobbi Larson for sponsoring the 

bulletins for the month of June. 
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Church Council Recognitions 

The Church Council recognized 

the following individuals for their 

service to St. Timothy at the May 

council meeting: 
 

 Thank you to Amy Ewbank for taking 

minutes as acting council secretary. 

 Appreciation for Pr Paul Gaussman 

willingness to preside, preach and teach 

on May 5th. 

 Joy and appreciation to Faith Kerchner 

who sang a solo recently during 

worship.  

 Hardy thanks for the effort Brock 

Kerchner made to acquire new sound 

equipment to enhance outdoor worship 

and indoor events.  

 Sincere thanks to Maria Cabezas for 

completing a first year serving St. 

Timothy as Office 

manager/Administrative Assistant.  

 

Thank you 
Jennie Blessing, Ann Bechard, Jerry and 

Jane Bruns, Ross Flint, Cheryl Foster, 

Chuck Irvin, Al and Gina Kerchner, Rich 

Lepley, Pai Swanger, and Monika Rahn 

who continue to help the church office 

with such willing and caring hearts!  

 

Thank you to God for always guiding our 

thoughts, words, and actions! 

 

 

 
 

ST. TIMOTHY’S CHOIR 

Let us give thanks for 

the St. Timothy choir 

as they end their 

season.  We are 

grateful for the 

beautiful words, 

sounds, and music that have flooded our 

senses in St. Tim’s Sanctuary!  We are also 

extremely grateful and thankful to all our 

talented members who have shared their 

musical talents playing their beautiful 

instruments throughout the season! 
 

In Thanksgiving for the beautiful music 

provided by… 

Dr. Adam Smith, Music Director  

Gina Kerchner, Music Ministry Assistant 

For the beautiful voices of our Sopranos 

Beckie Brunner  

Cynthia Diodato 

Marian Lefevre 

Jean Sychak 

Arlene Young 

For the beautiful voices of our Altos 

Jane Bruns 

Jennifer Keller 

Gina Kerchner 

For the beautiful voices of our Basses 

Amy Ewbank 

Luke Fesler 

Will Harmon 

Tom Kachel 

Brock Kerchner 

 

July 27th - St. Timothy’s Chicken 

BBQ Mark your calendars 

now for the Annual Chicken 

BBQ on Saturday, July 27th.  

Anyone interested in helping with this very 

important mission, please email Deb Stein 

djstein50@comcast.net or call 717 571- 

9313.  More details to come in the June 

newsletter.   
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Congratulations to:  

Ella Bechard, daughter of Ann & Scott 

Bechard, Gabby Kerchner, daughter of 

Kim & Brock Kerchner, Pastor Keller, 

Lilith Murdock, daughter of Karissa & 

Gary Murdock, and Rylie Brill, daughter 

of Heather & Andy Brill who were 

confirmed on Sunday, May 19th.  

 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Do you enjoy knitting or 

crocheting?  If so, why 

not bless others with your 

talents by making prayer 

shawls!  Every other 

Monday from 1:00 – 3:00 

pm, this ministry group 

gathers at church for good conversation and 

fellowship as everyone stitches.  And if 

you’re unable to attend the group gatherings, 

consider becoming a remote group member! 

Do you know of someone in need of a 

prayer shawl?  Prayer shawls are available 

to give to people who are ill or in need of 

comfort.  The shawl represents the Lord’s 

arms wrapped around them, a special way to 

feel the Lord’s love, presence, and healing 

power. To obtain a prayer shawl and/or to be 

shawl maker, contact Bobbi Larson or Betty 

Semke. 

Pastoral Care 
If you need pastoral care, please 

contact Pastor Roger Keller one 

of several ways: call or text direct 

on his cell phone at 724-713-0549 

or email him at 

prkeller@sttim.com. 

 

In partnership with Pastor Karin Pejack 

and Zion Lutheran Church (LCMC), St. 

Timothy is in need of volunteers to assist 

with Sunday evening worship services (the 

second Sunday each month) at Bethesda 

Mission, 611 Reily St. Harrisburg, PA. Set 

up begins at approximately 6:30 pm and 

duties include helping with set up (may 

involve light lifting), assisting with 

communion and/or healing prayer, and 

helping break down after service. 

Volunteers are needed for the following 

2024 dates: 

July 14th 

September 8th  

November 10th  

Please prayerfully consider assisting in this 

important community outreach in service 

to Christ. For more information, contact 

Mindy Fesler at 717-245-2485 or email her 

at mindyfesler@gmail.com. Thank you. 

 

Our Daily Bread 
The quarterly edition of the 

devotional booklet (regular and 

large print) is available on the 

table in the narthex. These 

booklets are free to all and we 

encourage you to make use of this resource. 

 

mailto:prkeller@sttim.com
mailto:mindyfesler@gmail.com
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Seasonal Ladies (of all ages) Events:  

 

Summer Interlude Brunch  

August 11th at 11:00 am after 

the outdoor worship, enjoy 

this time to visit and 

fellowship. Ask another 

woman to host with you and have fun 

planning this welcome break in the heat of 

summer. 

   

Autumn Soup Luncheon  

October 6th at noon warm up 

with friendly sharing and 

connecting with other women. 

 
 

Save the Date!  
Annual Women's Winter Retreat 

January 17-19, 2025 

Roxbury Retreat & Conference Center 

"Grace not Perfection" 

Watch for a detailed brochure in September. 

Registration opens October 1st. If you 

would be willing to host or help plan these 

meaningful women's events, please contact 

the church office or Marian Lefevre (717-

695-1470). 

 

Our Spring Tea was a roaring success for 

those who 

attended! 

Thanks to 

Deb Stein 

and the 

hostess 

team.   

 

 

 

Biblical Tabernacle Experience  

at the Mennonite 

Life Visitors 

Center. The 

Fellowship 

committee is 

offering a day 

trip to see the Model of the Tabernacle in 

Lancaster, PA on Tuesday, June 25th.  

“Enjoy the Biblical Tabernacle Experience 

through a multimedia experience. Join the 

Hebrew people on their journey with God by 

experiencing a full-scale reproduction of the 

tabernacle in the wilderness, as described in 

Hebrew scriptures. From the eastern gate of 

the courtyard to the Ark of the Covenant in 

the Holy of Holies, our 35-minute multimedia 

presentation immerses you in an ancient 

world.  We will be carpooling from the 

church leaving at 10:00am on Tuesday June 

25th.  If you are willing to drive please note 

that on the Sign Up Sheet located on the 

information table in the Narthex.  Questions 

can be directed to either Chuck Irvin or Deb 

Stein. 

 

Monthly Middler’s  
Monthly Middler group 

continues to meet monthly. 

Their next meeting is 

scheduled for Tuesday, June 

18th at Fiddler’s Bar and Grill, 1 Mayapple 

Dr. Carlisle at 5:30 pm. Questions? Want to 

RSVP? Give Jennifer Keller a call/text at 

724-713-1060. And remember, you can 

bring another Middler friend if you'd like!  

 

 

 

“Pray and let God 

worry.”- Martin Luther. 
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Congratulations 2024 Graduates! 
Let us offer our prayers and praises 

to God! 
 

Jocelyn Basom: Daughter of Glen & Michelle 

Elliott, graduated from University of Pittsburgh 

with a Doctorate Degree in Physical Therapy.  

She now resides in California and works at 

Level Up Wellness & Physical Therapy. 
 

Hannah Boes: Granddaughter of John & 

Christine Brye, graduated from Northern York 

High School.  She plans to attend Messiah 

University pursuing a degree in history. 
 

John Brye: Grandson of John & Christine 

Brye, graduated from West Shore Christian 

Academy.  He plans to attend Liberty 

University pursuing a degree in commercial 

music. 
 

Gracie Elliott: Daughter of Glen & Michelle 

Elliott, graduated Cumberland Valley High 

School.  She plans to attend Penn State Altoona 

pursuing a degree in agricultural sciences. 
 

Shelby Eslinger: Granddaughter of Roger 

Williams, graduated from Harrisburg Area 

Community College’s registered nursing 

program.  She’s accepted a nursing position 

with UPMC Mechanicsburg.  
 

Tom Gehman: Son of Scott & Amy Gehman, 

grandson of Jack & Linda Robinholt, graduated 

from Carlisle High School.  He plans to attend 

Shippensburg University pursuing a degree in 

computer science. 
 

Maddie Hoffman: Daughter of Steve Hoffman, 

graduated from University of New Haven in 

Connecticut with a Bachelor of Arts Degree in 

Music.  She plans to attend Shippensburg 

University pursuing a degree in clinical mental 

health counseling.    
 

Eli Keller: Son of Pastor Roger & Jennifer 

Keller, grandson of Dick & Sue Smith, 

graduated from Messiah University with a 

Bachelor of Science Degree in Nursing.  In 

response to an academic scholarship he’s 

received from the Veterans Administration, he 

plans to fulfill a three-year duty of service at the 

VA Medical Center in Philadelphia.  
 

Kaitlyn Keller: Wife of Micah Keller, 

daughter-in-law of Pastor Roger & Jennifer 

Keller, graduated from Penn State University 

with a Doctorate Degree of Practical Nursing – 

Family Nurse Practitioner – Board Certified.  

She plans to pursue employment in a specialty 

practice with interests in ear, nose, throat, 

urology, and orthopedics. 
 

Fallyn Lorimer: Great niece of Roger 

Williams, graduated from Bartlett Senior High 

School in Tennessee.  She plans to attend 

Memphis University pursuing a nursing degree.  
 

Ethan Misiti: Son of Danielle Harmon, 

grandson of Will & Carole Harmon, graduated 

from Pennsylvania Cyber Charter School.  He 

plans to attend an online college to pursue a 

degree in horticulture or botany.   
 

Bugsy Quinines: Grandson of Roger Williams, 

graduated from Carlisle High School.  He plans 

to attend Harrisburg Area Community College 

pursuing a degree in business administration 

with a concentration in marketing. 
 

McKenna Rahn: Granddaughter of Monika 

Rahn, graduated from Mechanicsburg Area 

Senior High School.  She plans to attend 

Monmouth College in Illinois pursuing a degree 

in music.  
 

Hannah Sedory: Great niece of Roger 

Williams, graduated from Arlington Senior 

High School in Tennessee.  She plans to attend 

Texas A & M University pursuing a degree in 

veterinary medicine.   
 

Saira Thomas: Daughter of Sajeev & Sudha 

Thomas, graduated from Cumberland Valley 

High School.  She plans to attend Purdue 

University pursuing a degree in engineering. 
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BABY BOTTLE BLAST! The Capital Area Pregnancy Center’s annual Baby Bottle 

Blessing fundraiser started on Mother’s Day, May 12th and runs until Father’s Day, 

June 16th and many of the bottles have been picked up to date! Please continue to pick 

up at least one baby bottle from the table in the lobby and fill it with spare change/bills 

(checks are ok too) and don’t forget to return it on Father’s Day. Remember to 

continue to pray for moms, dads, and their preborn children during this time as well as 

those who’ve been hurt by abortion. Any amount you give will help CAPC share the 

Gospel of Jesus Christ with those who God brings through their doors! 

 
PENTECOST GERANIUMS 
To celebrate the coming of the Holy Spirit on Pentecost, St. Timothy’s worship space 

sprouted glorious red geraniums given by the following people: 

In Memory of… 

• Family and Friends by Jennie Blessing* 

• Dolores Meiners and Todd Wheeler by Eric and Tena Brown* 

• Debbie Brye, Tess Labhart, Dolly Brye, and Vivian A. A sum by John and 

Christine Brye 

• Marian Bushey by Glenn Bushey* 

• Hakes, Freys, Larsons, Zwicks and Sheelys* by Bobbi Larson* 

• Chris, John and Mildred Brown by Bill Brown* 

• My son Marc Cabezas by Maria Cabezas* 

▪ Robert Bodach and Bob and Janet Foster by Mark and Cheryl Foster* 

▪ Terry Krammes by Ann, Lori, Jeff and Jennifer Krammes* 

▪ Fritz and Erna Toensmeyer and Jim and his parents Ella and Milfred Rahn by Monika Rahn* 

▪ Richard and Lucille Townsend by Linda Townsend* 

▪ Harvey & Minnie Hockenberry and Mahlon & FlorenceWohler Kern by Donald and Mary 

Wohler* 

▪ My mother by Arlene Young* 
 

In Thanksgiving for … 

• Pastor and Jennifer Keller and our recent doctors and care team by Donald and Mary Wohler* 

• Family and Friends by Jennie Blessing* 

• The Ministry of Father Edward Shine and the Ministry of Sister Peggy O’Neil by Eric and Tena 

Brown* 

• My son Brian Cabezas by Maria Cabezas* 

• Family and congregation by Paster and Jennifer Keller* 

• Family by Deb Stein* 
 

To the Glory of God by… 

• Charles and Carolyn Irvin* 

• Anna M. King* 

• Arlene Young* 
 

*multiple plants 
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Sunday Worship - Thanks be to God! 
 

Did you know that the phrase “thanks be to God” occurs five times in the 

bible?  May these five instances of “thanks be to God” strengthen your 

desire to attend Sunday worship! 

 
 

1) “But thanks be to God that, though you used to be slaves to sin, you have been set free 

from sin and have become slaves to righteousness.” (Romans 6:17 – 18) 
 

2) “What a wretched man I am!  Who will rescue me from this body of death?  Thanks be 

to God through Jesus Christ our Lord!” (Romans 7:24 – 25) 
 

3) “The sting of death is sin, and the power of sin is the law.  But thanks be to God!  He 

gives us the victory through our Lord Jesus Christ.” (1 Corinthians 15:56 – 57) 
 

4) “But thanks be to God, who always leads us in triumphal procession in Christ and 

through us spreads everywhere the fragrance of the knowledge of Him.” 

(2 Corinthians 2:14) 
 

“Thanks be to God for His indescribable gift!” (2 Corinthians 9:15 

 
 

Shepherding Care thoughts...treasure chests! 
 

 “But we have this treasure in jars of clay 

to show that this all-surpassing power 

is from God and not from us” 

2 Corinthians 4:7 

 

One of the most anticipated events for soldiers who are stationed away from home is mail call.  

Receiving a parcel is like receiving a box of encouragement.  And when a soldier gets a care 

package from home, it’s typical for that soldier to share with others the treasures found inside 

the package.  Many families send extra items so the recipient can distribute gifts to comrades. 

 

God’s blessings are like care packages from heaven.  He gives us a treasure chest of His 

forgiveness, faith, hope, and love.  These precious gifts were secured for us by the all-atoning 

sacrifice of Jesus on the cross.  He gives us such an abundance of these blessings that our lives 

overflow with them. 

 

He then tells us to share these treasures with others.  When we act with love and compassion 

toward our neighbor, we show Christ’s love.  God’s good gifts are our precious gift, but in their 

gracious abundance, they are also ours to give away.  When we forgive others, when we share 

the peace of Jesus during a conflict, when we offer compassion and hope to someone who is 

hurting, we are sharing treasures from God.  And God’s treasures never end! 
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Shepherding Care Ministry Highlight 

 

The Prayer Ministry Team! 

“The prayers of a righteous person are powerful and effective” 

(James 5:16) 

 

Congregational Prayer Team 

Call, e-mail, or text a team member or the church office to make a prayer request. Your request 

will be included on the congregational prayer list for two Sundays unless otherwise requested. 

This group meets twice a month (1st & 3rd Tuesdays) to review and pray the prayer list. Contact 

Sue Smith or Gary Larson for more information. 
 

Urgent Prayer Requests Team 

You can make a prayer request for immediate prayer via a texting/e-mailing network by 

contacting Amy Ewbank (223-269-3011 or amy@pertpetual-llc.com) or by contacting the 

church office.  These requests will be included on the congregational prayer list for two 

Sundays unless otherwise requested. 
 

Card Ministry Team 

Inspirational cards are made and sent to those in need of a special boost of care.  Contact Sue 

Smith or Gary Larson for more information. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Timothy Lutheran Church 

Report Of Budget Financial Status 

For the Month of April 2024 

  ACTUAL 

Budget Income 
ACTUAL 

Budget Expense 
POSITIVE 

(Negative) 

Current Month $ 35,982 $ 36,138 ($156) 

Current Year-to-Date $359,038  $350,561  $8,477 

Prior Year-to-Date Results        $348,549  $319,625    $28,924 

NALC Benevolence Year to Date $8,206.80 

Atlantic Mission Region $5751.00 

2020 Vision Appeal $3,261.00 
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Nursery School Openings  

Registration is continuing over the summer for the 2024-2025 school year. 

Please let your family and friends know that we still have openings in our 2 ½ 

year-old class and our three-year-old classes. Our kind, caring, and creative 

teachers provide a nurturing environment in which children can thrive! Please 

call Becky Tartline, the nursery school director, at 717-418-0676 for more 

information. Thank you!  
 

Nursery School Sponsorship Program 
Every year the nursery school has children involved in their 

program that need financial assistance. Several years ago we 

created a program whereby you could sponsor a child for a month, 

several months, or the school year. If you wish to provide a 

sponsorship, please mark your check "nursery sponsor" and place it 

in the weekly collection plate.  

 

 • A gift of $42.50 pays for a child to participate for one week.  

 • A gift of $170 enables a child to attend for one month.  

 • A gift of $1530 sponsors a child for an entire school year.  

 

Any amount of donation is helpful. This is a great opportunity to make a difference in a young 

child's life. Thank you! 

 

Opportunity to help the Nursery School 
 

Weis 4 School Program  

When you register your Weis Rewards card online at 

weis4school.com, you can earn money for our school simply by 

shopping! Once you register, you’re in the program and you do 

not need to register again this school year. Please share this 

information with your friends and family. Thank you for 

helping us earn $200 last year through this program! 
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                          JUNE 2024 
 

            WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 
                                         *Traditional Services 

 

 

If unexpected conflicts arise, please trade with each other 

 

8:00 am Indoor Worship Service  

Role June 2nd       *June 9th  June 16th  *June 23rd  June 30th  

Assisting 

Minister 
Greg Kincaid 

Jason 

Swartley 

Linda 

Townsend 
Al Kerchner Will Harmon 

Lector 
Michelle 

Elliott 

Jason 

Swartley 
Pai Swanger Kevin Kincaid Will Harmon 

Usher Elliott family 
Tom & Cindy 

Kachel 

Gary Larson 

Mel Strait 

Rich Lepley 

Nancy 

Frankenfield   

Rich Lepley 

Greeters 
Janet 

Reinbrecht 

Ross Flint 

Gary Bender 
Bobbi Larson 

Nancy 

Frankenfield   
Cheryl Foster 

Acolytes  Gracie Elliott    

 

9:45 am Outdoor Contemporary Worship 

Role June 2nd  June 9th  June 16th  June 23rd June 30th  

Assisting 

Minister 
Eli Fesler Eric Brown Jennifer Allen Russ Urffer  

Lector Micah Keller Lisa Wyant Mindy Fesler Eric Brown 
Jennifer 

Keller 

Usher 
Charles Boyle 

Dick Himler 

Bill Brown 

Chuck Irvin 

Deb Stein     

Roger 

Williams 

Ken Black 

Jerry Bruns 

 Russ Urffer 

Deb Stein 

Chair 

Team 

Micah & 

Kaitlyn Keller 

Doug Irvin 

Scott Bechard 
Eli & Luke 

Fesler 
Matt Vogel 

Volunteers 

Needed 

Sound 

Team 

Chuck Irvin  

Dick Himler 
Bill Brown Scott Deibel 

Brock Kerchner 

Ken Black 

Brock 

Kerchner 

Altar 

Guild 
Dee Titus Pat Douty 

Mindy Fesler 

Arlene Young 

Carolyn Irvin  

Dona Colberg  

Dawn Urffer 

Marty 

Himler 

Dona Colberg 

June 



 

JUNE 2024 

Sun  

 

Mon  
 

 

 

Tue  

 
 

Wed  

 
 

Thu  

 
 

 

Fri  

 
 

Sat 

1 
8:30 am 

Men’s 

breakfast 

@ 

Peppermill 

2 
2nd Sunday after Pentecost  
8:00 am - Worship 

9:45 am - Outdoor Worship 

                 w/Pray & Play 

 11:00 am - Adult Study 

 

12:00 VBS decorating  

 

3 

1:00 pm Prayer 

Shawl 
 

7:00 pm 

Property 

 

7:00 Boy Scouts 

4 
9:30 am 

Fellowship 
 

1:00 pm 

Prayer 

Ministry 
 

6:00 pm 

Education 

5 
10:30 am Exec 

 

 
 

6 

9:30 am 

Pericope 

 

6:15 pm 

Book Study 

 

7 
 

 

8 

9:00 VBS 

decorating 

9 

3rd Sunday after Pentecost  
8:00 am - Worship 

9:45 am - Outdoor Worship 

                 w/Pray & Play 

11:00 am - Adult Study 

 

7:00 pm - Worship Services @ 

Bethesda 

6:00 pm - VBS  

10 
 

6:00 pm - VBS 

 

6:30 pm 

Carlisle Bible 

Study 

 

7:00 pm Boy 

Scouts 

11 

 

6:00 pm - 

VBS 

12 

.  

6:00 pm - VBS 

 

 7:00 pm 

Council 

13 
 

6:00 pm – 

VBS 

 

6:15 pm 

Book Study 

 

14 
 

 

 

15 
 

 

16 
4th Sunday after Pentecost 
8:00 am - Worship 

9:45 am - Outdoor Worship 

                 w/Pray & Play 

11:00 am - Adult Study  

17 
1:00 pm Prayer 

Shawl 

 

 

 

7:00 Boy Scouts 

18 

1:00 pm 

Prayer 

Ministry 

19 
Newsletter 

Deadline 

 

11:30 am 

Servant Ldr 
 

1:00 pm 

Worship 

20 
6:15 pm 

Book Study 

 

21 

 

22 
 

23 
5th Sunday after Pentecost 
8:00 am - Worship 

9:45 am - Outdoor Worship 

                 w/Pray & Play 

11:00 am - Adult Study 

24 
6:30 pm 

Carlisle Bible 

Study 

 

7:00 pm Boy 

Scouts 

25 
 

Biblical 

Tabernacle 

Experience   

26 
6:00 pm 

Chicken BBQ 

mtg 

27 
6:15 pm 

Book Study 

28 
6:00 pm 

Family 

Friday 

 

29 

30 
6th Sunday after Pentecost 
8:00 am - Worship 

9:45 am - Outdoor Worship 

                 w/Pray & Play 

11:00 am - Adult Study 

8:00 am ONLY - Worship Services Online 

The You Tube Live Stream link for the worship service is: 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCr6KbE_JI7LzZId4i40cOn

A/live or on St. Timothy’s website: www.sttim.com 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCr6KbE_JI7LzZId4i40cOnA/live
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCr6KbE_JI7LzZId4i40cOnA/live
http://www.sttim.com/
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CHURCH STAFF 

 

Pastor..................................Rev. Roger G. Keller 

Email ……………………...prkeller@sttim.com 

Office Mgr./Admin Assist............Maria Cabezas 

Secretary email…………...secretary@sttim.com 

Director of Nursery School.......Rebecca Tartline 

Director of Music……………...Dr. Adam Smith 

Music Ministry Assistant………. Gina Kerchner 

Family Discipleship………………Ann Bechard 

Church Office ...............................717-737-5243  

St. Timothy website....................www.sttim.com 

NALC website………….….... www.thenalc.org 
 

Newsletter Editor............beckiebru@verizon.net 

 

 

 

 

 

Marian Lefevre - President  

Eric Brown – Vice President 

Jerry Bruns 

Ken Black 

Chuck Boyle 

Amy Ewbank 

Ross Flint 

Tom Kachel 

Chappy Wagoner 

Rev. Roger G. Keller, Pastor 

Al Kerchner, Treasurer 

Bonnie Harris, Financial Secretary 

 

ST. TIMOTHY MISSION STATEMENT 

We the baptized, responding in our faith created and sustained by the Holy Spirit in Word and 

Sacraments, commit ourselves to following Jesus Christ, making disciples, and proclaiming His 

salvation by the grace of God through faith alone. 

 

mailto:secretary@sttim.com
http://www.thenalc.org/

